
Schoolbus Safety – Distracted Driving
Meeting Kit

WHAT’S AT STAKE
Distracted driving is a serious threat to safety, especially for school bus drivers
entrusted with the well-being of children. A single moment of inattention can lead to
devastating consequences: collisions with other vehicles, pedestrians, or cyclists,
resulting in serious injuries, fatalities, and lasting trauma for all involved.
Beyond the immediate physical harm, distracted driving can lead to legal
repercussions, financial burdens, and damage to professional reputations. Maintaining
complete focus on the road is not merely a suggestion; it’s a non-negotiable
responsibility that we must uphold to protect the students in our care and ensure the
safety of everyone on the road.

WHAT’S THE DANGER
Distracted driving isn’t just about texting while driving. It covers any activity
that diverts your attention from the primary task of driving. This includes visual
distractions (taking your eyes off the road), manual distractions (taking your hands
off the wheel), and cognitive distractions (taking your mind off driving).  Examples
include using cellphones (talking, texting, browsing), eating or drinking, adjusting
the radio or climate controls, interacting with passengers, grooming, and even
daydreaming. These distractions can significantly impair a driver’s reaction time,
judgment, and ability to maintain proper control of the bus.

The Impact on Driving Performance: When a driver is distracted, their ability to
perceive and react to hazards is significantly reduced. They may fail to notice
important visual cues, such as brake lights, traffic signals, or pedestrians crossing
the street. Their reaction time slows down, making it harder to avoid collisions.
Their ability to maintain a consistent speed, stay in their lane, and maintain a safe
following distance is also compromised. This combination of factors dramatically
increases the risk of accidents.

HOW TO PROTECT YOURSELF
Preventing distracted driving is about making a conscious choice to prioritize safety
every time you’re behind the wheel. It’s about developing good habits and recognizing
situations that can lead to distractions.
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Eliminate Mobile Device Use – Create a “No Phone Zone”:

This is non-negotiable. Your phone should be completely out of sight and reach while
you’re driving. Turn it off or silence notifications to eliminate the temptation to
check it. Store it out of reach, such as in the glove compartment or a bag, where you
can’t easily access it. Inform family and friends that you won’t be able to answer
calls or texts while driving. If your phone has a “Do Not Disturb While Driving”
feature, enable it to automatically silence notifications and send automatic replies.

Avoid Eating, Drinking, and Other In-Vehicle Activities – Focus on Driving:

Anything that takes your hands off the wheel or your eyes off the road is a
distraction. Eat and drink before or after your route, not while driving. Avoid
grooming or other personal tasks while operating the bus. Ensure that any loose items
in the bus are secured so they don’t roll around and become distractions. Before
starting your route, pre-set your mirrors, climate controls, and radio stations to
minimize the need for adjustments while driving.

Manage Interactions with Students Effectively – Maintain a Safe Environment:

While some interaction with students is unavoidable, it’s important to manage it
effectively to minimize distractions. Establish clear expectations for student
behavior on the bus to reduce disruptions. If you need to speak with a student, keep
the conversation brief and focus on safety or bus-related issues. Avoid turning
around to address students. If a situation requires more attention, pull over to a
safe location before addressing it. If your bus has a PA system, use it for general
announcements or instructions to students.

Pre-Trip Preparation and Planning – Be Prepared and Organized:

Proper preparation can prevent many in-drive distractions. Plan your route in advance
and be aware of potential traffic conditions. Organize any necessary paperwork
beforehand so you don’t have to search for it while driving. Check weather conditions
and adjust your route or schedule if needed. Allow ample time for your route; rushing
increases the likelihood of becoming distracted.

Focus on Driving and Practice Defensive Driving – Be Proactive and Alert:

Maintaining focus and using defensive driving skills are crucial for preventing
accidents. Regularly scan the road ahead for potential hazards, such as pedestrians,
cyclists, and other vehicles. Check your mirrors frequently, ideally every 5-8
seconds, to maintain awareness of your surroundings. Maintain situational awareness
by being constantly aware of the traffic flow, weather conditions, and road
conditions. Anticipate potential hazards and be prepared to react safely.

Manage Fatigue and Stress – Prioritize Rest and Well-being:

Fatigue and stress can significantly impair your ability to focus and increase your
susceptibility to distractions. Ensure you get adequate rest before your shift.
Manage stress effectively through techniques such as deep breathing or mindfulness.
If you feel tired or stressed while driving, pull over to a safe location and take a
short break. If you are consistently experiencing fatigue or stress, communicate with
your supervisor.

FINAL WORD
The good news is, distracted driving is something we can control. We’re in charge of



our actions. By using these tips and staying focused, we can prevent accidents and
keep our kids safe. It’s all about being proactive and making smart decisions.


